
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Notice regarding Revision of the Corporate Pension Plan  
and Posting of Other Income 

 
Tokyo, February 6 2015—AGC (Asahi Glass Co., Ltd.; Head Office: Tokyo; President & CEO: 

Takuya Shimamura) announced today that it is expected to post approximately 36.0 billion Japanese 
yen in Other Income for the second quarter of FY2015 due to the revision of its corporate pension 
plan. This revision has been presented to the Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare for approval, 
and it will become effective upon authorization by the Ministry. 
  

1. Details of Other Income 

AGC is planning to revise its corporate pension plan in the second quarter of FY2015 by shifting 

to a fix-term program from the current defined benefit corporate pension plan and newly 

introducing the defined contribution pension scheme, etc. Upon the revision, the Company is 

expected to post Other Income of approximately 36.0 billion Japanese yen in the AGC Group’s 

consolidated financial statements for the second quarter of FY2015. 

The actual figure to be posted will be determined at the timing of the revision. 

 

2. Future outlook 

The above mentioned event has been reflected in the Group’s financial forecast for FY2015, 

which the Company announced today. 

AGC will make an announcement of the financial impact on the Group’s consolidated 
financial results as soon as the actual figure has been determined. 
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